
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
SHELFORD ROAD, RADCLIFFE-ON-TRENT (BETWEEN GRANDFIELD AVENUE & QUEENS         
ROAD) - PROPOSED ZEBRA CROSSING WITH RAISED JUNCTION PLATEAU AND 
SHELFORD ROAD. RADCLIFFE ON TRENT (BETWEEN PARK ROAD AND WAKEFIELD 
AVENUE) PROPOSED RAISED ZEBRA CROSSING – PUBLIC ADVERT 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council is proposing to install 
a humped zebra crossing on Shelford Road (Radclffe-on-Trent) between Grandfield Avenue and 
Queens Road approximately 6 metres north-east of its junction with Grandfield Avenue. In addition, 
a 75mm high junction table will extend over part of Shelford Road (for 55m), Grandfield Avenue (for 
10.5m) and Queens Road (for 10.5m). In response to comments received during the initial 
consultation, the raised plateau has been extended slightly along Shelford Road to accommodate 
an existing driveway, as shown on drawing H/JW/4702/01. 
 
The second proposed raised zebra crossing will also be located on Shelford Road between Park 
Road and Wakefield Avenue approximately 14 metres north-east of the junction with Park Road. 
The crossing will be located on a 9.5m long, 75mm high flat-topped hump (plateau) as shown on 
drawing H/JW/4703/01. 
 
The crossings will have a controlled area, indicated by zig-zag markings, along the carriageway 
where stopping, parking and loading will be prohibited. They are being installed to improve 
pedestrian facilities and reduce traffic speeds on approaches to the proposed crossings on Shelford 
Road.  
 
As required under Section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (zebra crossing) and Section 
90A - 90I of the Highways Act 1980 (traffic calming hump), I hereby enclose for your attention the 
statutory public notice stating the County Council’s intention to introduce the zebra crossings on 
Shelford Road and junction table on Shelford Road, Grandfield Avenue, Queens Road and the raised 
zebra crossing on Shelford Road between Park Road and Wakefield Avenue. 
 
Further to the initial consultation letter of 24th June 2024, the next stage of the consultation is to 
publicly advertise the scheme. The notice will be published in the Nottingham Post and notices will 
be fixed on site. Plans showing the proposed crossings and raised plateaus are attached (Drawing 
Numbers H/JW/4702/01 and H/JW/4703/02) along with a copy of the site notice. 
 
            Cont’d 
 
 
 

 
   

 Your ref:    

My ref: H/JW/Shelford Road – 
Plateau & Crossing 

Date: 9th August 2024 

  



Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing, either by letter or email, by 2nd 
September 2024. If your comments are in the form of an objection to the proposals please clearly 
state this and the reasons for your objection. If the objection cannot be resolved, it will be reported 
through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you’d 
like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/  
 
Yours          Please Scan QR code 
 

Jo Wilkinson 
Jo Wilkinson (Mrs)  
Highway Improvements Co-Ordinator 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Tel: 0115 977 2947 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk  
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